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POST LU C EM 2017 

Thousands gather on the front steps of St. John Cantius on October 13th  

to witness the crowning of Our Lady by Bishop Joseph Perry 

 òItõs beginning to look a 

lot like Christmas.ó  Sorry, that 

is not the translation for Post 

Lucem, although it has much to 

do with Christmas and light.  

Post Lucem, refers to the feast of 

St. Lucy, patroness of the eyes, 

windows to the soul.  It is at this 

time the Canons Regular extend 

to you our Christmas Greetings 

and Best wishes in the upcoming 

New Year 2018.  May the Light 

of Christ, fill you with the radi-

ant light of Jesus.  

These past few months have been 

filled with many graces for our men and have kept Priests, Novices, Seminarians and Brothers busy.  

For since May, thousands of individuals joined us each 13th of the month to commemorate the ap-

paritions at Fatima.  October 13 ended the six month celebration with a Pontifical High Mass of-

fered by Bishop Joseph Perry.  Fr. Rocky of Relevant Radio preached to a crowd of over 3000.  

Over time our priests and visiting priests heard confessions too many to count.  These òFatima 

Daysó were a fitting tribute to Our Lady of Fatima. 

 The famous Drake Hotel was the venue for the Canons Regular Annual Benefit.  Two hun-

dred and fifty joined the Canons that afternoon raising funds for tuition, insurance and additional 

expenses that arise with their education.  Brother Kevin and a former classmate developed a 

òVocation Videoó which was shown at the Benefit.  A noteworthy project which has already been 

viewed by young men who then have requested further information.  I would invite you to view the 

video on our website www.cantius.org 

 A new vehicle for Restoring the Sacred has been now added, the Catholic Art Guild.  Un-

der the direction of Father Joshua, the Art Guild conducted its first international meeting held at 

the Drake hotel.  A magnificent success for a first time event as slightly over 200 were in attendance.  

The Catholic Art Guild was founded to assist artists in appreciating Sacred Art, which can be recog-

nized and not abstract works which sometimes leave too much for the imagination.  

In any event these were just highlights of the past few months.  In 

the name of the community I thank you for your interest in us, 

your support for us and your prayers. 

        
 

Rev. C. Frank Phillips, C.R. 
Superior 

 

 



 On Friday, October 13th thousands came out to cele-

brate the 100th Anniversary of the final Apparition of Our Lady 

of Fatima. The Canons have conducted special events on the 

13th of every month from May until October. The October 

event was the close of the Anniversary year. 

  The celebration began with a Pontifical High Mass 

celebrated by His Excellency Bishop Joseph Perry, Auxiliary 

Bishop of Chicago. 

Fr. Rocky Hoffman 

of Relevant Radio 

was in attendance and 

gave a moving homily 

about the importance of Our Lady in our daily lives and devotion to the Holy Rosary. 

After Mass members of the Chicago Police Department were on hand to carry the Fati-

ma statue in procession to be crowned on the front steps of the church by Bishop Perry. 

Thousands held candles and sang the Salve Regina in honor of the Mother of God.  

Special thanks to all who helped in any way. As Our Lady has requested, may we all 

continue to pray the Rosary daily for peace in our world and for peace of soul.  

100TH  ANNIVERSARY CELEBRATION FOR OUR LADY OF FATIMA   

O              n Sunday, September 24th, 2017, more than two-hundred friends of the Canons Regu-

lar of Saint John Cantius gathered with priests and brothers of the order for an elegant meal, 

lively entertainment, and one anotherõs company, all with the cause of supporting the seminari-

ans tuition, expenses, and insurance. The event was held in the famous Gold Coast room of the 

Drake Hotel in the heart of Chicago. This yearõs event marked the record for highest attendance 

at the Annual Benefit Dinner.  

  Live piano music was provided during the cocktail hour by Mr. Joseph Urbaszewski, 

who delighted his listeners with popular piano music, ranging from ragtime to classical. During 

the dinner live chamber music was provided by the Anthony Kawalkowski Orchestra.  

 We had the pleasure of being in the company of our old friends Fr. Regis Barwig and Fr. Augustine Serafini, as well as 

His Excellency Bishop Joseph Perry. Father C. Frank Phillips, C.R. 

and others spoke about the exciting new endeavors and developments 

for the community. We are also thankful to Fr. David Olsen, profes-

sor and Associate Dean of formation at Mundelein Seminary, for 

providing a first hand account of how our seminarians are finding 

their place in seminary life.   

 On behalf of the Canons Regular of St. John Cantius, Father 

Phillips thanks those in attendance for their ongoing support as well 

as those whose efforts made the evening a success, especially the bene-

fit committee, Ms. Delphine Michalik, Mrs. Barb Caruso, and Mr. 

and Mrs. Joshua Romanuik. Special thanks to Mr. Justin Sheffield of 

Ashland-Addison Florists for their assistance as well. 

 

2017 ANNUAL  BENEFIT DINNER 
 

 

 

 

 


